From: Wendy Carr [mailto:wendy.carr@twu.com.au]

Sent: Tuesday, 9 January 2018 10:28 AM

To: Chambers - Hamberger SDP; James Mattson

Cc: Paul Ryan; Richard Calver

Subject: Re: Truck Moves and others' reply material overdue - AM2016/32 Road Transport Award

(vehicle relocation industry coverage) [BP-BPWSDB.FID688329]

Dear Associate,

The TWU notes the parties were not given the opportunity to provide their views on the extension sought by Truck Moves.

The TWU strenuously opposes this or any further extension by Truck Moves. A 2 week extension was sought and granted to Truck Moves to file their material by 22 December 2017. This date was before the Xmas/New Year period.

We note that in January 2017 prior to the hearing of the Award review in these matters, following objections from NatRoad and the AiG, 3 TWU statements that were filed 2 days late were not accepted into evidence.

Truck Moves have had sufficient time to comply with the amended directions of last year and any further evidence should not be accepted into evidence.

We also do not see any utility in a site view. The coverage of drivers in this particular sector is not about the business of Truck Moves it is about extending coverage to particular work.

Yours sincerely

Wendy Carr Director of Legal & Operations Tel: +61 (0) 2 8114 6500 Mobile: + 61 (0) 407 211 776



Transport Workers Union of Australia

Tony Sheldon National Secretary Australia 2nd Floor, 388-390 Sussex St Sydney NSW 2000

+61 2 8114 6500 = +61 2 9261 5416 www.twu.com.au 🚮 twu@twu.com.au

From: Chambers - Hamberger SDP < <u>Chambers.Hamberger.sdp@fwc.gov.au</u>>

Date: Tuesday, 9 January 2018 10:07 am To: James Mattson < <u>JMattson@bartier.com.au</u>>

Cc: Wendy Carr < wendy.carr@twu.com.au >, Paul Ryan < paulryan@biqpond.net.au >, Richard Calver

<ri>richard.calver@natroad.com.au></ri>

Subject: RE: Truck Moves and others' reply material overdue - AM2016/32 Road Transport Award (vehicle relocation industry coverage) [BP-BPWSDB.FID688329]

Dear Mr Mattson,

Senior Deputy President Hamberger will grant a further extension to 4:00 pm on Friday 19 January 2018. His Honour has asked me to remind you that the Full Bench expects that the material filed by that date will solely reply to the material filed by ARTIO and the TWU, i.e. no additional material in chief will be accepted. He further advises that this is the final extension that will be granted.

Edrea Venal

Associate to Senior Deputy President Hamberger

Fair Work Commission

Tel: +61 2 9308 1813 Fax: +61 2 9380 6990

chambers.hamberger.sdp@fwc.gov.au

Level 10, 80 William Street, East Sydney, NSW 2011

www.fwc.gov.au

From: James Mattson [mailto:JMattson@bartier.com.au]

Sent: Monday, 8 January 2018 5:38 PM

To: Chambers - Hamberger SDP

Cc: Wendy Carr; Paul Ryan; Richard Calver

Subject: RE: Truck Moves and others' reply material overdue - AM2016/32 Road Transport Award

(vehicle relocation industry coverage) [BP-BPWSDB.FID688329]

Thank you Edrea.

Yes, our clients do wish to file reply material and submissions.

I must apologise but due to the Christmas/New Year break, and my oversight, I did not pick up two week extension covered that period.

I note that the directions are listed for 24 January 2018, and any Full Bench hearing will be later. The matters raised in the material served by the TWU will require time to respond. Juggling client and counsel commitments this time of the year, could we have until Friday, 9 February 2018?

24 January listing

For the telephone conference on 24 January 2018, I can be contacted on 02 8281 7894. To assist with those directions we can advise:

- we will require all of the TWU witnesses (4) for cross-examination;
- we are of the view that a site view would be appropriate;
- we would estimate a three to four day hearing;
- our present *unavailability* includes:
 - o 6, 8, 12 to 16, 23, 26 to 28 February 2018
 - o 5 to 6, 9, 13 and 26 to 28 March 2018
 - o 6, 11 and 27 April 2018
 - o 15 May 2018

Please let us know if any dates outside this period are being considered.

Best regards

JAMES MATTSON

Partner

Accredited Specialist in Employment and Industrial Law D +61 2 8281 7894 M +61 414 512 106

<u>jmattson@bartier.com.au</u> | <u>LinkedIn</u> | <u>Twitter</u> Level 10, 77 Castlereagh Street, Sydney NSW 2000



Bartier Perry Pty Limited is a corporation and not a partnership.

From: Chambers - Hamberger SDP [mailto:Chambers.Hamberger.sdp@fwc.gov.au]

Sent: Monday, 8 January 2018 12:05 PM

To: James Mattson

Cc: Wendy Carr; Paul Ryan; Richard Calver

Subject: Truck Moves and others' reply material overdue - AM2016/32 Road Transport Award

(vehicle relocation industry coverage)

Dear Mr Mattson,

The extended deadline for Truck Moves and others to file and serve its reply submissions and evidence in this matter was 4:00 pm last Friday, 5 January 2018. We are yet to receive any of this material. Could you please urgently advise Senior Deputy President Hamberger when we may expect it, or alternative, if Truck Moves and others do not wish to file any reply material?

Edrea Venal

Associate to Senior Deputy President Hamberger

Fair Work Commission

Tel: +61 2 9308 1813 Fax: +61 2 9380 6990

chambers.hamberger.sdp@fwc.gov.au

Level 10, 80 William Street, East Sydney, NSW 2011

www.fwc.gov.au

Please consider the impact to the environment and your responsibility before printing this email. This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender.